HEADQUARTERS Army Air Base Herington, Kansas

27 October 1943

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Sir:

Confirming our telephone conversation of yesterday, we have entered on our schedule, the following home and home dates.

Wed. December 1st Herington AAB at Lawrence 7:30PM

Thur December 23rd Univ. of Kansas at Herington 8:00PM

when you visit here on the 23rd, we would greatly appreciate the privilege of having your team as our guests for as much of the day as they can spend here. We'll try to give your team an insight into how the Army works in spite of the fact that your boys may be Navy trainees.

With best regards.

Sincerely yours,

VINCENT J. HOGAN

2nd Lt., Air Corps Physical Training Officer